

ENGLISH (SL) અપેક્ષિત : ધોરણ 10

સપ્લિમેન્ટ

[30 % હેતુલક્ષી તથા 70 % વર્ણનાત્મક પ્રશ્નો આધારિત]

પ્રશ્નપત્રનું પરિરૂપ

- હેતુઓ પ્રમાણે ગુણભાર :

હેતુઓ	જ્ઞાન (K)	સમજ (U)	ઉપયોજન (A)	ઉચ્ચ વૈચારિક કૌશલ્ય		કુલ ગુણ
				સંયોજન / વિશ્લેષણ	અનુમાન / મૂલ્યાંકન	
ગુણ	03	29	22	20	06	80
ટકા	04	36	27	25	08	100

- પ્રશ્નના પ્રકાર પ્રમાણે ગુણભાર :

ક્રમ	પ્રશ્નોના પ્રકાર	પ્રશ્નોની સંખ્યા	કુલ ગુણ
1.	હેતુલક્ષી પ્રશ્નો (OQ)	21	24
2.	અતિ ટૂંકજવાબી પ્રશ્નો (VSQ)	01	03
3.	ટૂંકજવાબી પ્રશ્નો (SQ)	32	34
4.	લાંબા પ્રશ્નો (LQ)	03	13
5.	નિર્બંધ પ્રકારના પ્રશ્નો (EQ)	01	06
કુલ		58	80

- વિભાગ પ્રમાણે ગુણભાર :

ક્રમ	વિભાગનું નામ	ગુણભાર
1.	Main Text + Poem	23
2.	Supplementary Reader	08
3.	Unseen	09
4.	Function / Grammar	24
5.	Writing	16
કુલ		80

પ્રશ્નપત્રનું માળખું

Section A		ગુણ
●	Extract inference type (Main Text) (Qs. 1 to 10)	10
●	Short Note (Question Based) (Main Text – Prose) (Qs. 11)	03
●	Content Based True / False Questions (Main Text – Prose) (Qs. 12 to 15)	04
Section B		
●	Reading Comprehension (Main Text – Poem) (Qs. 16 to 18)	03
●	Comprehension (Supplementary Reader) (Qs. 19 to 23)	05
●	Comprehension (Non-verbal) (Qs. 24 to 28)	05
●	Reading Comprehension (Unseen Dialogue / Interview) (Qs. 29 to 32)	04
Section C		
●	Identify the Function (Match the Columns) (Qs. 33 to 35)	03
●	Complete the Dialogue (Respond to the clues) (MCQ) (Function-Based) (Qs. 36 to 38)	03
●	Complete the Sentences (Function-Based) (MCQs) (Qs. 39 to 41)	03
●	Vocabulary : Complete the Paragraph (Blanks) (Main Text) (Q. 42)	03
●	Vocabulary : Finding the Nearest Meaning (SR) (Qs. 43 to 45)	03
Section D		
●	Indirect Speech (Q. 46)	02
●	Conjunction (Three isolated sentences with three options each) (Qs. 47 to 49)	03
●	Editing (A passage with three Blanks with three options each) (MCQs) (Q. 50)	03
●	Do as directed (Change the text / Two items should be asked from gender / number tense and voice.) (Qs. 51 – 52)	04
●	Select the Questions (MCQs) (Qs. 53 to 55)	03
Section E		
●	Paragraph-writing (Q. 56)	06
●	E-mail (Informal) – Format Given / Report-writing (Q. 57)	05
●	Picture Description (Q. 58)	05
કુલ ગુણ		80

MODEL QUESTION PAPER

[For March, 2022 – Board Exam]

Time : 3 Hours]

[Total Marks : 80

Section A

Read the extracts and answer the questions : 10

Soon after his arrest, Prem Chopra was released on bail until the court hearing. None of the stolen articles were recovered.

He had cleverly disposed them off through his gang. In the court he denied all the charges.

“Someone else seems to have tampered with Ram Singh – 070’s programs. The police found me at home,” he argued.

1. What happened after Prem Chopra was arrested ?

2. What did Prem Chopra argue in the court ?

“That’s true,” said the Lord. “Do you want to know the details ?”

“What are they ?” the angel was curious.

“All her parts should be movable and replaceable too. She has a lap that disappears when she stands up. I have to endow her with a kiss that can cure everything from a broken leg to a broken heart. Moreover, she has to have six pairs of hands. She must be able to run on any food available and should have three pairs of eyes.”

3. Who was curious to know the details ?

4. How many hands and eyes should she have ?

The science of fireworks is technically called, ‘pyrotechnics’ from the Greek word ‘pyr’ meaning fire and ‘technics’ meaning an art. Pyrotechnics includes not only fireworks but also a whole range of devices that use similar materials and principles, from safety matches that we use every day to solid fuel rocket boosters of the space shuttle.

2 / અપેક્ષિત પ્રશ્નસંગ્રહો : **English (SL) 10** (સપ્તિમેન્ટ)

The household match is considered a special pyrotechnic device, as all the pyrotechnics effects heat, smoke, light, gas and sound are present in it.

5. What is pyrotechnics ?

6. Why is the household match a special pyrotechnic device ?

Kach said, “I respect you very much. You are dearer than life to me. But you are my sister. Both of us came out of your father. All my love for you is a brother’s love for a sister.”

“You are great and I love you,” said Devayani. “Remember, my love for you saved you from death three times. Why did I do that if not for love ? Don’t discard me. Accept me as your wife.”

“It is a sin if I agree to do what you say,” said Kach. “We have spent happy days together as sister and brother. Let us continue that relationship. I can assure you that I cannot be tempted into sinning.”

7. Kach’s love for Devayani was a brother’s love for a sister because

8. What did Devayani tell Kach about her love for him ?

Dr Shroff : Priyanshi, you look real foody ... I like your spontaneity. Dear, yes, there is a direct relation between the food you eat and activities of your brain via metabolism. Heavy food directs the blood flow to the digestive system, resulting into slowing down of the brain activity. You must have felt sleepy, lazy and drowsy after eating heavy meals. Doesn’t this affect your studies ? Ultimately, you require an active brain for studies. Rather than going for fatty foods, prefer to take light and easy to digest food with enough of soup, juice, *daal*, milk, *chhash/lassi*, etc. Eat raw vegetables and fruits a lot. Do not overeat. It’s not good for health in the long run. Remember, the student who eats light, becomes bright.

9. What does heavy food do ?

10. What kind of food should students eat ?

Write a short note using the given points :

3

11. Benefits of Solar Power

(cheap – smokeless source of light – customer's health – saves environment – no pollution – new businesses – enjoy cooking and eating in light – children study more)

OR

The Weaver Bird's Nest

(what it is called in Gujarati – small bird – gifted with the skill of weaving nests – prefers long thread like grass leaves to build the nests – male weaver birds build nests – the male invites the female for pairing when the nest is half-complete – female approves – they complete the nest – if female disapproves, the nest is abandoned)

Write whether the sentences are True or False :

4

12. Arun Krishnamurthy calls himself an activist.

13. Miss Sullivan sacrificed her eyesight for Helen.

14. Blandford had read the book *Of Human Baggage*.

15. MGP provides two LED lights and a mobile charging point to all paying households.

Section B

Read the stanza and answer the questions :

3

When violet eyes get brighter

And heavy wings grow lighter

I'll taste the sky and feel alive again

And I'll forget the world that I knew

But I swear I won't forget you

Oh if my voice could reach back through the past

I'll whisper in your ear

Oh darling I wish you were here

16. Which line shows that the poet will always think of his beloved ?
17. Write the rhyming words in the poem.
18. What is the antonym of the word 'remember' ?

Read the paragraph and answer the questions : 5

Phatik reached Kolkata with his uncle. He met his aunt for the first time. She was not happy seeing Phatik. Her own three boys were difficult to manage. Phatik soon realized that he was an unwelcome guest at his aunt's house. His cousins mocked at him and his aunt always found fault with him.

Even in his new school, Phatik was the most backward boy. He stared and remained silent when the teacher asked him a question. He was caned almost daily. While the other boys were playing in the evening, he would think of his village home. He would stand sadly by the window, and gaze at the roofs of distant houses. His heart asked to go back to his villages.

19. What did Phatik realize ?
20. How did his aunt and cousins treat him ?
21. Why was Phatik the most backward boy in school ?
22. What would Phatik do when the boys were playing ?
23. How was Phatik punished in school ?

Read the data and answer the questions : 5

Invention	Inventor	Year	Country
Aeroplane	Orville and Wilbur Wright	1903	USA
Bicycle	K Macmillan	1839	UK
Motorcycle	G Daimler	1885	Germany
Sewing machine	B Thimminier	1829	France
Telephone	Alexander Graham Bell	1876	UK

24. When was the telephone invented ?
25. Who invented the aeroplane ?
26. In which country was the sewing machine invented ?
27. What was invented in the UK in 1839 ?
28. What did G Daimler invent ?

Read the interview and answer the questions : **4**

Interviewer : So, you've applied for the position of a shop assistant, right ?

Rajesh : Yes, I have.

Interviewer : Can you tell me what made you reply to our advertisement ?

Rajesh : Well, I was looking for a part-time job to help me pay my college fees.

Interviewer : Do you know exactly what you would be doing as a shop assistant ?

Rajesh : Well I think I would be helping customers and billing.

Interviewer : Right. You would also be responsible for keeping the front of the store tidy.

Rajesh : Ok, sir.

Interviewer : Have you any previous work experience ?

Rajesh : Yes. I worked part-time at a mall last summer.

29. For which post has Rajesh applied ?
30. Why was Rajesh looking for a part-time job ?
31. What would be his duty as a shop assistant ?
32. What work experience does Rajesh have ?

Section C

Match the sentences with the correct functions : **3**

‘A’	‘B’
33. I have been watching TV for an hour.	a. describing process
34. We have been studying since 3 pm	b. specifying time
35. Fill the bucket with water, add some detergent powder and soak the clothes.	c. point of time d. duration of time

Complete the dialogues selecting the correct responses based on the functions given in the brackets : 3

36. Rohan : (*exchanging pleasantries*)

Mitali : Thank you. It was nice meeting you.

A. Thank you very much.

B. Excuse me. Can you please help me?

C. It was such a pleasure talking to you!

D. How are you?

37. Pooja : When will the programme begin?

Mihir : (*specifying time*)

A. When should we begin it?

B. It will begin in an hour.

C. It will be held in the assembly hall.

D. We will enjoy the programme.

38. Priya : Who is that boy?

Nitin : (*describing person*)

A. Let us meet him.

B. I know him quite well.

C. His name is Amar.

D. That is the boy whose father is our principal.

Complete the sentences using the functions given in the brackets : 3

39. Mamta often (*describing action*)

40. Unplug the mixer (*describing process*)

41. The shop, (*describing place*)

Complete the paragraph selecting the correct words from the brackets : 3

(*impossible, requires, experience*)

42. Raj spoke about his of mountain-climbing. It a lot of physical and mental strength. But once you reach the top, nothing seems

Write the word having the nearest meaning : 3

43. repent

A. be anxious B. be sad C. be happy D. be sorry

44. spotless

- A. unclean B. white C. clean D. dirty

45. generate

- A. sell B. import C. export D. produce

Section D

46. Turn the following dialogue into the Indirect Speech : 2

Anil : Let's go to visit the Taj Mahal at Agra.

Sunil : How shall we go ?

Anil : We will go by train.

Sunil : What a wonderful idea it is !

Join the sentences using the correct conjunctions from those given in the brackets : 3

47. The teacher will collect the money. The teacher will hand it over to the principal. *(though, and, yet)*

48. Bharat was not allowed to enter the hall. He did not have his I-card. *(because, so, though)*

49. Tarak should work hard. He will not succeed. *(or else, therefore, so)*

50. Complete the paragraph selecting the correct words : 3

Did you 1 that Alexandar Graham Bell had 2 hundreds of times before he finally invented the telephone ? Remember, no one has exactly the same gifts, skills 3 ideas that you have.

1. A. new B. knew C. know

2. A. failed B. fails C. fail

3. A. end B. and C. or

Do as directed :

4

51. Richa welcomed the new students. She gave a speech. The students praised her warmth and confidence. They cheered Richa.

Begin like this : The new students were welcomed ...

52. I do not like cricket. I like to play tennis. I read many books. I also listen to music.

Begin like this : My brother does not...

Select the questions to get the underlined word/s as answers : **3**

53. Sometimes mother makes a pizza for us.

- A. What does mother make for us ?
- B. How often does mother make pizza for us ?
- C. How does mother make a pizza for us ?
- D. Who makes a pizza for us ?

54. Mr Shukla has been working here for twenty years.

- A. How long has Mr Shukla been working here ?
- B. Since when has Mr Shukla been working here ?
- C. Who has been working here for twenty years ?
- D. What has Mr Shukla been doing here for twenty years ?

55. The principal will meet the parents whose children have failed.

- A. Whom will the principal meet ?
- B. Why will the principal meet the parents ?
- C. When will the principal meet the parents ?
- D. Where will the principal meet the parents ?

Section E

56. Write a paragraph in about 125 words on the following : 6

A Visit to a Village

(name of the village – population – loving people – occupation – cleanliness – irrigation facilities – school – health centre – post office – bank – other facilities)

OR

A Memorable Event in My Life

(when it happened – situation – your reaction – hard work – result – why it will be memorable)

OR

Yoga – The Best Exercise

(ancient heritage – exercise – good for health – best time to do yoga – blood circulation – regular breathing – improve concentration – other benefits)

57. Draft an e-mail on behalf of Ronak Shah to his principal asking for leave to attend his cousin's marriage. **5**

OR

Write a report in about 60 words on a fire caused by crackers on the day of Diwali.

(children – burst crackers – rocket – entered a house – fire brigade – many efforts – control the fire – no loss of life – loss of property)

58. Describe the picture in about ten sentences. **5**

